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Dear Mr. Adeclat: 

SHEREEF M. ELNAHAL, MD, MBA 
Commissioner 

The New Jersey Department of Health (the Department) is vested with the 
responsibility of carrying out the provisions of the Health Care Facilities Planning Act, 
N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq., which was enacted, in part, to ensure that all hospital and 
related health care services rendered in the State of New Jersey are of the highest 
quality. As defined at N.J.S.A. 26:2H-2b, health care services include any pre-hospital 
care rendered by Basic Life Support (BLS) personnel. In addition, the Emergency 
Medical Services Act, N.J.S.A. 26:2K-7 et seq., authorizes the Department to certify 
Emergency Medical Technicians (EMTs). In furtherance of the objectives set forth in the 
statutes, the Department has adopted regulations that govern the training, certification 
and professional conduct of EMTs and EMT candidates. See N.J.A.C. 8:40A-1.1 et seq. 

On July 1, 2017, you accessed the Department's Office of Emergency Medical 
Services' (OEMS) Certification Platform, through the internet at www.njems.us, for the 
purpose of recertifying your EMT certification. On your EMT recertification application, 
you were presented with the following affirmation statement: 

I affirm that all of the above information is true and correct. I understand that any 
misrepresentation of fact may be grounds to deny or revoke my NJ EMS 
certification/endorsement/license. In addition, I hereby certify that I have 
successfully completed the recertification requirements as stated in the current 
New Jersey EMS Regulations. In understand that my recertification/re­
endorsement documentation may be subject to a random audit by the Office of 
Emergency Medical Services, and if it is determined that I have falsely reported 
my legal status, the existence of a criminal background, information concerning 
any certification, endorsement or licensure status granted by any and/or all 
jurisdictions at any time, and/or recertification/re-endorsement documentation as 









If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Dr. Jo-Bea 
Sciarrotta at (609) 633-7777. 

Sincerely, 

c.7/\ 
Scot Phelps, JD, MPH, Paramedic 
Director 
Office of Emergency Medical Services 

c: Christopher Neuwirth, Assistant Commissioner 
Candace Gardner, OEMS 
Tami Roach, OLRC 
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